
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Date: February 23, 2024 

Re: State v. Alton Cumbo  

 

On Wednesday, February 21, 2024, Alton Cumbo, 30, of Edgewood, was found guilty of 

Murder in the Second Degree, Use of a Firearm in Commission of a Felony, and Illegal 

Possession of a Firearm following a five day jury trial before the Honorable Diane Adkins-

Tobin.  

 

Evidence presented in trial proved that on December 10, 2021, deputies responded to 

Dembytown Road in Joppa for reports of a single vehicle accident.  Upon arrival, they 

discovered the victim slumped over in the driver’s seat.  While attempting to revive him, the 

EMS team discovered a bullet wound just under his right eye.  Although they were initially able 

to get a pulse, the victim was pronounced deceased within one hour of the call for service.  His 

body was transported to the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner for an autopsy, and they 

determined that his death was, in fact, caused by the gunshot wound and ruled it a homicide. 

During the course of their investigation, Harford County Sheriff’s Office detectives found 

belligerent text messages sent to the victim’s phone from a person listed as “Reject P” who was 

quickly identified to be the Defendant, Alton Cumbo.  Law enforcement obtained further cellular 

phone data that placed Cumbo in the area of the murder at the time of the crime.  This was later 

confirmed through collaboration with the Federal Bureau of Investigation.  Following his arrest, 

Cumbo divulged information regarding the murder to other detainees while incarcerated.  

Detectives were able to confirm the information provided to those inmates.  That evidence was 

presented in trial and also led to the charging a co-defendant who assisted Cumbo in fleeing the 

scene of the murder.  Cumbo continues to be held without bail pending sentencing in this case, 

which is currently scheduled for April 22, 2024.   

  

 Following the trial, State’s Attorney Alison M. Healey stated, “I am immensely proud of 

the work my office is doing everyday in putting violent criminals, like Alton Cumbo, behind 

bars. Our community should not be subjected to violence such as this and is safer today with this 

successful verdict.  We will continue to uphold our responsibility to this community by holding 

violent offenders accountable and removing them from our communities.  I hope that this 

conviction brings some closure to the victim’s family and am grateful that our office has taken 

another murderer off our streets.” 



 

 State’s Attorney Healey commends Assistant State’s Attorney Jason Allen for his 

tremendous effort in obtaining this conviction and for his skilled trial work throughout the course 

of these proceedings.  She also thanks Detective Moro, Detective Wilsynski, and all the members 

of the Harford County Sheriff’s Office that participated in the investigation of this case, which 

ultimately led to the successful prosecution of this Defendant.   


